
LMSC for VA Virtual Board Meeting Minutes 

 March 3/2/25 5:00pm  
Attendees: Carl Ingebretson, Caycee Buscaglia, Becca Lattimer, Heather Steveson, Chris 
Stevenson, Latonya Moyer, George Sushkoff, Cheryl Benn 
 
New Business: 
 Board Position:Carl presented Joni Briganti as a nominated candidate for vice chair of our 
LMSC. Nomination approved and Joni was voted to the board as our vice chair for the LMSC. 
 
 Newsletter: Cheryl Benn has volunteered as “The Wet Gazette” editor for our LMSC she will 
connect with Heather Stevenson former editor to discuss details to get a quarterly digital 
newsletter started. 
 
 Website: George updated board on changes to our website. In our November meeting the 
board agreed that George can pursue changing our Host for our current website to something 
more user friendly. George stated this will be a gradual process and with the Domain change 
our current Vaswim.org will most likely change. We would be redirected to new site. 
 
Officials: The officials chair remains vacant. There continues to be a need for officials to work  
for Masters meets within our LMSC. 
 
USMS Survey: USMS conducts survey for LMSC’s to complete.This has not been done since 
Covid. Carl discussed several survey questions for clarity from board members.  
 
Dual Sanction Meet: Kyle Ahlgren has reached out about Club Tribe Hosting a dual sanction 
meet for March22. Carl stated he reached out to Virginia’s USA swimming chair for feasibility.  
Board members discussed sanctioning for both meets might not be possible at this short notice. 
 
Coaches Clinic: There is an interest for Coaches clinics to be held in 2025. Board 
recommended talk to be tabled till Alice Phillips ( CoachesChair) could be part of the dialogue.  
 
Carl presented a need for volunteers for upcoming LMSC leadership weekends for Annual 
Meeting  September 12-14th and for Relay Event October 24-26 in Kansas City Missouri. 
Caycee Buscaglia indicated she was interested in attending annual meeting and that Barbara 
Boslego was interested in attending Relay. 
 
Meeting was adjourned by Chair at 5:39pm 
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